
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – September 17, 2012 
 
Present:    Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, John Strasser                  

    Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Kiril Roianov 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Select Board will not meet on Monday October 8, 2012. 

 

The board will ask Jody Hodgdon, Carl Martland and Haley Ireland to serve on the newly formed 

Highway Committee. 

 

KIRIL ROIANOV met with the Board as he has constructed a cabin on his property in Sugar Hill 

without any permits.  The board explained that an accessory use is not permitted without a 

primary on his property.  The two options are to remove the building, or to complete a voluntary 

merger with his Sugar Hill and Franconia property to be followed by the necessary permitting 

process. The board explained that the building appears to also be too close to the stream and 

would not meet DES  rules.  Mr. Roianov was told that he may not do any work on the structure 

until such time as he comes into compliance. 

 

The board approved Cavanaugh and Sons to remove one tree and clean up the other dead limbs at 

the Meetinghouse. 

 

ATTORNEY WAUGH will not be able to attend the October Planning Board meeting but will 

update a member of the firm to attend in his absence. 

 

The board received and accepted with regret the resignation of Janel Lawton from the 

Conservation Commission as her family is relocating.  Ms. Connors will contact William Fraser 

to see if he is interested in serving on the Commission. 

 

The board appointed Greg Connors to fill the open position on the Trustee of the Trust Funds 

until Town Meeting 2013. 

 

MR.STRASSER made a motion to accept the minutes of September 10, 2012, seconded by MS. 

CONNORS, the motion was approved unanimously. 

   

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion 

to adjourn; seconded by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 PM.  The next 

regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, September 24, 2012 at the Carolina Crapo 

Building at 6:00PM. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 



 

 

 

 


